
Note of telephone conversation with Adam Tomszewski and Andrea Hopkins, KCC 

Planning Dept:  16 January 2019 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

Adam and Andrea called me in response to my email to Adam of 11 January. 

Andrea introduced herself as she is taking over from Adam at the end of the month.  She is 

already well briefed about this application and has attended meetings with the applicant 

and others.  Their formal handover is scheduled for next week.   

We went through the questions raised in my email: 

1. In the light of the Highways England comments, how will the timetable of the Covers 
Farm application will be affected?  What would be your best guess on when this is 
likely to go to Committee? 
‘This is not likely to be going to Committee any time soon’. It is likely to be ‘a number of 
months’ before the report is ready to go to Committee. 
KCC have consulted widely and although some responses have been received, they are 
still waiting for other responses.  As officers they need to be comfortable that they have 
all the evidence before them before they can write the report on which members can 
take the decision. 
 

2. How is KCC dealing with the technical evidence contained in WTC's response?  We are 
assuming that it will be referred to Amey for review and evaluation?  We would be 
happy to invite our technical advisers to a meeting with ourselves and Amey, tho this 
would of course need some diary organisation. 
WTC response has been sent to Amey (KCC advisers) for review and comment.  No 
comments have yet been received.  Our offer of a meeting was noted. They will come 
back to us once comments from Amey have been received. 
 

3. How is KCC dealing with the Highways England response (in which incidentally there 
appears to be no mention of instability of the M25 embankment). 
HE comments have been sent to Morants Promotions.  No response from them yet.   
 

4. the evidence trail which lead KCC to (allegedly) make the statement that  the existing 
restoration plan is 'unfit for purpose and insufficient material is on site to effect the 
restoration' 
They had no recollection of this being said or written by KCC (Adam and his predecessor 
Mike Clifton) . They asked where this statement had been made.  My response was that 
I had only seen it in statements made by the applicant. 
Andrea postulated that something may have been misunderstood or taken out of 
context in a conversation. 
She could not imagine that a KCC officer had made such a statement: they do not have 
the expertise to do so: additionally it is important that they remain independent of all 
parties in order to write a report assessing all evidence given. 
 



5. There is a concern in Westerham is that this application will once more be 'kicked 
down the road'.  The existing extension expires in October this year following on from 
three previous extensions, meaning that the required restoration has now been 
delayed for getting on for a decade. 
While there is an appreciation that this must be dealt with properly, the community 
does need a resolution of this issue:  it is a matter of great concern that there might be 
yet a further delay. 
KCC will take no enforcement action while this application is being considered.  The 
outcome will be ‘approved’ or ‘refused’.  If refused, the applicant can appeal and a 
public enquiry could follow. Alternatively they would be required to submit an 
alternative scheme.  
Andrea will check, but she does not believe that enforcement action would be taken 
while this application is in play, even if this extends beyond the expiration of the current 
extension (October 2019) 
 

Throughout the conversation, KCC’s independence and even handedness to all evidence 
received was emphasised as was the fact that their report to Members (who will take the 
decision) would be based on all the objective evidence received. 
 
We agreed that a meeting with Andrea and with Nick Chard would be helpful – once Andrea 
has fully read herself into the application and is clearer on the geotechnical advice.  Her 
estimate is that it would take a number of weeks to get this advice.  We would contact her 
again in 3-4 weeks: she will contact us in the meantime should there be any significant 
developments or should they have any queries.  
 
 
 
 
Helen Ogden 
16 Jan 2019 

 


